TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

January 23, 2003

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:10 PM by Council President Guy Settipane.  The following members were present:

David Swain, Vice President

David J. Long

Norma B. Willis

Kenneth G. Littman

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk 

Thomas Tighe, Police Chief

Julio DiGiando, Harbor Management Commission 

Richard Condon, Harbor Management Commission 

James Archibald, Harbor Management Commission 

Council President Settipane introduced the Town Administrator and asked her to address the proposed budget recommendations.  The Town Administrator reviewed the following budget items:

· Town Clerk: 19 hours maximum for a new clerk position in the Town Clerk's Office 

· Planning: reduce intern to $5,000.00; reduce Grant Writer to $8,000.00

· Police Department: request for an addition officer

· Public Buildings: reduce landscaping to $8,000.00

· General Public Health: request $2,500.00

· Recreation: reduce staff line item by $24,000.00

Council President Settipane inquired about the Tax Assessor’s proposed salary.  The consensus of the Council was to cut $3,500.00 from the proposed salary.

Council President Settipane requested to reduce the landscaping budget to $5,000.00.  The Town Planner stated that the budget is to not only cover the improvements made to the Community Center but the Battery as well.  A portion of the Battery site must be cut by hand due to the nature of the fragile earthwork.  

Councilor Littman suggested the landscaping budget be reduced to $7,500.00.  Council President Settipane suggested $7,000.00 and it was agreed upon by the Council that $7,000.00 was appropriate.

It was the consensus of the Council to reduce the Personnel budget (salary study adjustment 

account # 70090.910) to $1,500.00.

Council President Settipane requested to discuss the $24,000.00 reduction from the Recreation budget.  Both Councilor Long and Councilor Littman stated that they were reluctant to cut any of Recreation’s budget because the department rarely asks for increases.  

It was the consensus of the Council to support a $15,000.00 or 10% increase in the Recreation budget.   

Councilor Swain discussed the need for an additional Police Officer and requested that the Town first see how the public detail work will help the Police Department before approving addition Police staff.  Councilor Willis also opposed additional staffing and inquired if the Town could look into someone patrolling the community without carrying a weapon.

Councilor Long and Councilor Littman supported the request of the Police Chief for additional staff due to the Chief’s many requests in the past.  Councilor Littman added that with the grant, the new officer would only cost the Town $12,000.00 for the first year.

It was the consensus of the Council to support hiring an additional Police Officer based on obtaining the grant.

Chief Tighe stated that he will not know if he has received the grant until late June.  In order to apply for the grant he needs to know exactly how many officers he has on staff in order to receive grant money for additional staffing.

The Council agreed to revisit this issue.

Council President Settipane requested that the Council take up the matter of a 4.5% increase in the salaries of Town Department Heads.  After much discussion and a brief presentation by Lisa Bryer (representing the Department Head staff) it was the consensus of the Town Council to support a 4.25% salary increase.

Council President Settipane requested to break for 5 minutes at 8:40 PM.  Councilor Long left the meeting at that time.

Council President Settipane reconvened the meeting at 8:45 PM.

Councilor Willis stated that she was very angry at the fact that the Harbor budget was just distributed to the Council and that she did not have any chance to review the budget before hand.  Commissioner DiGiando explained the circumstances behind why the budget was distributed at this time including the fact that it was just finished the night before at a special meeting.  Council President Settipane explained that the Harbor Management Commission has worked very hard to complete their budget and that it does not have to be approved at the Financial Town Meeting.

The Town Administrator recommended that the Town Council hold a special meeting to 

approve the mooring fees before the February 6th Liquor License workshop.  The Council 

agreed.

Julio DiGiando, Richard Condon, Daniel Lilly and James Archibald reviewed the proposed budget.  

Councilor Willis stated that she had an issue with land based vesus water based funding.  She stated that she thought the Council was in agreement last year that the two areas should be separated.  Council President Settipane stated that the overlap is unavoidable.

The Council agreed to take a break at 9:40 PM.

Council President Settipane reconvened the meeting at 9:45 PM to discuss the 10 Year Capital Budget Program.

The Town Administrator stated that there are three additional items that have been added to the list, those being: Vehicle replacement, maintenance of Town owned buildings, and location of Highway Facility.

Councilor Willis requested that the Fort Wetherill property be added to the list as well as the remediation of the landfill.  

Councilor Swain added that the municipal water supply and the Country Club lease (when it expires) should be added along with the projected monies that will be needed at that time.  He also questioned the need to place public docks and piers in the budget now that the ordinance is ready to be passed.

The Town Administrator discussed placing it in the budget as an addendum.  She added that the 10 Year Capital Plan does not have to be approve at the Financial Town Meeting, but will make corrections and bring it before the Council sometime in February.

A motion was made by Councilor President Settipane to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 pm and Councilor Willis seconded.  So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk
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